Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

May 18, 2016
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 18th of May, 2016 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
David Turiano, Village Engineer
Board of Trustees Announcements by Trustee Zirman
· Residents are encouraged to sign up for the weekly Village Manager’s Report.  
· The dedication of the Community Center will be after the Memorial Day Ceremony at Law Park on Monday, May 30th.  
· Patience is appreciated during the Con Edison project on Pleasantville Road.  
· The Comfort Station is open at the Club Field.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The pool is ready for the season.  
· Tax Bills will be mailed at the end of May and due in June.  
Public Comments

There were no public comments
 
Stormwater Management Presentation by Village Engineer, David Turiano 
Village Engineer Turiano reviewed the MS-4 Stormwater Management Program as required annually by New York State.  He reviewed the six minimum control measures.   
The Board thanked Village Engineer Turiano for his presentation.   
 
Budget Transfers 
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution as amended:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfer for FY 2015-2016:
From:

H0102.5031

Transfer in from Reserves

$175,028

To:

F9901.912

Transfer to Capital


$175,028

From:

F9901.912

Transfer to Capital


$175,028

To:

H8397.201.15581
SCADA  Project


$175,028

Close out of FWSP Reserve and Transfer to Water Fund Reserve 
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the transfer of $426,751.01 from the Water Fund Full Water Supply Project Reserve to the Village’s Water Fund and thereafter close the Full Water Supply Project Reserve Account. 

Roll Call:

Trustee Wilson

Aye

Trustee DeRose

Aye

Deputy Mayor Pohar
Aye

Trustee Zirman

Aye

Mayor Sullivan

Aye
 
The Board thanked everyone for getting the project done and finally concluded.   
 
Appropriation of Water Fund Reserve to General Fund 
Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the transfer of $426,751.01 from the Water Fund Reserve to the Village’s General Fund.

Roll Call:

Trustee Wilson

Aye

Trustee DeRose

Aye

Deputy Mayor Pohar
Aye

Trustee Zirman

Aye

Mayor Sullivan

Aye

Budget Amendment – Unclaimed Bail Money  
Trustee Zirman recused himself because his wife is Clerk of the Court.   
Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the budget for Fiscal Year 2015-2016 is hereby amended as follows:

Increase Revenue 

(A0101.2770) by $100.00
 
Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of March 2, 2016, March 16, 2016, April 6, 2016 (Organizational Meeting) as amended and April 6, 2016 (Regular Meeting).  
 
Adjournment
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session at 8:48pm to receive advice of Counsel regarding a matter of litigation and would adjourn the regular meeting immediately thereafter.    
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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